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Southern Links Bike Trip 
Sixth Grade Southern Links Bike Trip is scheduled for Friday, 
October 11. Permission slips are due. The morning of the trip, 
students may park their bike in the Kindergarten parking lot 
near the basketball hoops. Please do not park bikes on the 
front walkway. If you would rather drop your child’s bike off 
Thursday after school, you may park their bike in the middle 
school commons. Please make sure your child’s name is 
labeled on their helmet. ​Your child also needs a packed 
lunch labeled with their name on it.​ Please pay close 
attention to the weather forecast.  
 
 
Flocabulary Quiz 
The next vocabulary quiz is scheduled for Wednesday, 
October 16. Students will receive the new word list and 
vocabulary work on Monday, October 7. 
 
PIE Meeting 
Monday, October 7, @ 3:45 in the library. 
 
Classroom Fall Festivities 
The sixth grade will participate in the Halloween parade and 
trunk-or-treat on ​Thursday, October 31​. Following 
trunk-or-treat, students return to the classroom area for pizza, 
breadsticks and soda pop. Please contact Mrs. Bierbusse or 
Mrs. Wolinski by sending in a note, email or phone letting us 
know if you would be interested in helping out with the 
festivities. 
We are requesting $2.00 from each student to 
cover the cost of food and pop. We also need 
one bag of candy from each student​.​ ​Thank you! 
 
Costume Expectations 
 ​If your child is participating in the Halloween parade, 
costumes and makeup may not be scary. Students will have 
time the afternoon of the parade to get dressed. Please leave 
plastic guns and knives at home. Costumes must also adhere 
to the Chatfield School dress code. Ladies should not wear 
costumes that reveal their midriff. Spaghetti straps are not 
allowed. Dresses and skirts should be fingertip length. Your 
child will be asked to change if a costume is inappropriate. 
Thank you! 

 
 

We learned a lot from our science 
session with Randy Baker! 

_____________________________________ 
 

Mrs. Bierbusse​: (810) 538-1726 or e-mail: 
jbierbusse@chatfieldschool.org 

 
Mrs. Wolinski​: (810) 538-1725 or e-mail: 

awolinski@chatfieldschool.org 
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Sixth Grade Canoe Trip 
Mrs. Bierbusse’s canoe trip is scheduled for ​Wednesday, 
October 23​! and Mrs. Wolinki’s canoe trip is scheduled 
for ​Thursday, October 24​. Students should dress 
appropriately and are expected to bring a change of 
clothes and shoes. Students will be back in time to eat 
lunch at Chatfield. The permission slip will go home this 
week. Please make sure the permission slip is signed and 
returned to your child’s homeroom teacher. 
 
Pictured Rocks National Lakeshore 
Permission Slip 
The permission slip and non-refundable deposit of $55 
was due ​Monday, October 7​. Chaperones are expected 
to submit a $55 deposit and the chaperone expectations 
contract, failure to do so will result in losing your spot to 
attend the trip.  
 
No School 
Students have no school Monday, October 14 and Friday, 
November 1. 
 
Half Day  
We have a scheduled half day Friday, October 25. 
Students will be dismissed at 11:30. 
 
Baybrook Candle Fundraiser 
Orders with money are due on Monday, Oct.10. Each 
candle sold nets a profit of $4. All sales will go towards 
students’ individual trip balance. Approximate delivery 
date of candles is scheduled for November 4. 
 
 

 
 

Charged Laptop 
Students are expected to come to school each day with a 
charged laptop. Please remind students to charge their laptop. 
 
Student Cell Phone Use 
Students may not use their cell phones to text, email, call or 
access social media sites at anytime during the school day. We 
ask that all students use the office phone to contact a parent or 
guardian should they feel ill and need to go home. Cell phones 
must remain in the student’s backpack, silenced until the end of 
the school day.  
 

Paper Planner 
The paper planner is intended to be used  as an organizational 
tool for your child and a way for  your child to be reminded of 
upcoming due dates or homework they may have each evening. 
Please take time with  your child to emphasize the importance of 
using a  calendar to organize their time for completing 
homework, extracurricular activities and daily  responsibilities. 
 

Box Tops Wanted! 
Please send in your box tops to your child’s homeroom teacher 
with their teacher’s name labeled on the bag. 
 

 
 


